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	Metro in the Community
Metro Volunteers were at three different community events this past Saturday promoting the agency and our transit services and programs including TAP and safety.  We were at Panorama High School in the San Fernando Valley for the Valley Regional Congress, which included a neighborhood council recognition program and various empowerment workshops including one on transportation.  Another volunteer team was in Jesse Owens Park in Los Angeles for the City Lites Health/Sports Fair and Bike Tour where we promoted Metro Bus and Metro Rail.  There was also a large public turnout at the Long Beach Unity Festival which featured music, dance, and entertainment for families.  We estimate that we reached 10,000 individuals at these events this past weekend.

Exposition Metro Line Construction Authority Board Meeting

Today, the Exposition Metro Line Construction Authority (Expo) Board met at 2:30 p.m. in the Board of Supervisors’ Hearing Room (381B) in the Kenneth Hahn Hall of Administration.

During the meeting, the Expo Board:

· Elected Supervisor Yaroslavsky as the new Vice Chair of the Board, beginning in July 2009.

In addition, the Board Received and Filed the Monthly Project Status update, the Local Jobs Program and Community Outreach Program update, a report on the contractor’s compliance with the Local Jobs Program, a Phase 2 FEIR update and the monthly report on contracts approved by the Chief Executive Officer.
The next Expo Board Meeting is scheduled for Thursday, July 9, 2009.  
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